
 

 

          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anvil Court 
Church Street  
Abertillery 
NP13 1DB 

Llys yr Einion 
Heol yr Eglwys 
Abertyleri 
NP13 1DB 

The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh and English and we will communicate with you in the language of your choice, as 
long as you let us know which you prefer.  Corresponding in Welsh will not lead to any delay. 

Mae’r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg a Saesneg a byddwn yn cyfathrebu gyda chi yn eich dewis iaith, dim ond i chi 
rhoi gwybod i ni pa un sydd well gennych.  Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn creu unrhyw oedi. 

 

 

Education Directorate / Cyfarwyddiaeth Addysg  
 
 
T: (01495) 355337  

 

E:  Lynn.Phillips@blaenau-gwent.gov.uk 

Our Ref./Ein Cyf.  LP/CG 

Your Ref./Eich Cyf.   

Contact:/Cysylltwch â:  Lynn Phillips  

Date:/ Dyddiad:  Tuesday 21st June 2022 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

Phased rollout of Primary Free School Meals for the youngest children from September 

2022 onwards. 

 

From the new Autumn term 2022 onwards all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children will be 

offered Free School Meals. This is an important step in reaching the shared ambition of 

ensuring no child goes hungry while in school. 

 

In response to the current rising cost-of-living, Welsh Government and Blaenau Gwent Council 

are committed to implementing this scheme quickly and would ask for your patience as we build 

catering capacity to ensure a successful phased implementation and work towards a whole 

school roll-out over the next three years. 

 

Blaenau Gwent Council are working with the Welsh Government to develop a process for you to 

be able to request a free meal for your child/children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 from 

September, trying to avoid any unnecessary burden for you. Further information will follow by 

the end of term.  

 

Please rest assured that if your child is currently in receipt of free school meals and/or any other 

associated benefits, these will not be affected. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Lynn Phillips 
Corporate Director for Education 
Blaenau Gwent County Borough Council 

mailto:Lynn.Phillips@blaenau-gwent.gov.uk

